SPARTACIST LEAGUE/U.S.

BOX 1377 GPO, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10116 (212) 732-7861

18 March 2024

Dear comrades,

We welcome the Party for Socialism and Liberation's Claudia De la Cruz/Karina Garcia 2024 presidential campaign, as it draws a class line against the reactionary candidates Trump and Biden and thus offers an avenue for workers and the oppressed to express their discontent with and rejection of the capitalist parties. Amid intensifying capitalist crisis and the decline of U.S. imperialist hegemony, the ruling class has ratcheted up the exploitation of the workers and oppressed here in the U.S. and around the globe. It is desperately urgent to build a large working-class opposition to Trump (or Biden if he wins) that is outside the Democratic Party. The more successful your campaign, the better will be the position of the working class to fight back against the new administration. For this reason, we give it critical support, call for a vote to your ticket, plan to help build your campaign and encourage other left groups to do the same.

As you are well aware, our two organizations have many political differences. But from our standpoint, these differences are not a barrier to working together with you to achieve a common objective: winning the broadest possible support for your campaign. We would like to open a dialogue to discuss how we can coordinate our activity and build the strongest pole to rally workers and the oppressed in this election. We look forward to meeting with or otherwise hearing from you.

Comradely greetings,

Michael Davisson

for the Central Committee of the Spartacist League/U.S.